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Dues
 Here we go again! We are not raising the dues; we are just reminding you that Scott Voth, the 
Treasurer, is collecting dues for the coming year. B.F.M.S. dues are still $35.00. Juniors remain at 
$12.00. Please send a check for the correct amount to the address listed on the adjacent mail box. It 
would also be helpful if you would include in the envelope, a copy of the 
renewal form, completed with the most up to date information. It is from 
this information that a membership list is formulated for publication to the 
membership in February. Your dues payment can also be made in cash at 
any B. F. M. S. meeting.
 Again, thank you for your attention to this important matter. January 
31, 2015 is the final day for renewal dues to be accepted. After that date, an initiation fee of $12.00 
well be requested because you are no longer considered a member. 

Election
         The usual suspects were elected as predicted. Brian Sherman was elected President. Jack 
Mertz becomes our new Vice President. John Carrigan remains Secretary. Scott Voth continues as 
Treasurer. The Executive Committee for the year 2015 will do it’s very best to serve the club 
during this time. Thank you for your continued support.

Hats For Sale
Scott Voth is the person to see if you are 
interested in a new club hat. The cost is $10.00, 
the price the club paid to have them produced by 
Valley Athletic Supply Co. of Lansford.
The two styles were decided upon by the members 
present at an earlier meeting this Summer.
Get your new hat at the next meeting. If you are 
like me, it is time for a new one because the old 
hat is sweat stained, and the “oil needs changing.”
Scott now has plenty to sell. Give yourself a 
Christmas present!
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COCKPIT	
  CORNER	
  –	
  by	
  Brian	
  Sherman,	
  did4ways@aol.com

WELCOME 2015!
Here’s	
  hoping	
  you	
  had	
  a	
  Merry	
  Christmas	
  and	
  that	
  Santa	
  stuffed	
  your	
  stockings	
  full	
  of	
  useful	
  airplane	
  
supplies	
  and	
  equipment.	
  Rumor	
  has	
  it	
  that	
  the	
  Sherman’s	
  must	
  have	
  been	
  “nice”	
  	
  ‘cause	
  at	
  least	
  two	
  of	
  
them	
  managed	
  to	
  finish	
  up	
  their	
  1st	
  winter	
  projects	
  and	
  are	
  already	
  working	
  on	
  the	
  next.

Waiting for spring for its test flight. I've started my next project and it will be ( should be ) also ready for spring. I hope 
to see some new birds at the field in the spring that you guys are so diligently working on!!
 
Hope you all had a great holiday!! Herb

How	
  about	
  you??	
  Surely	
  some	
  of	
  you	
  are	
  scheming	
  and	
  planning	
  how	
  to	
  sneak	
  that	
  next	
  project	
  past	
  your	
  
beLer	
  half.	
  Go	
  ahead	
  and	
  share	
  some	
  photos.	
  We	
  won’t	
  tell.	
  (just	
  be	
  sure	
  to	
  hide	
  the	
  newsle0er!)

	
  
My	
  1st	
  winter	
  projects	
  are	
  ready	
  to	
  fly.	
  Hope	
  there	
  is	
  some	
  snow	
  soon.	
  The	
  Pawnee	
  also	
  has	
  chemical	
  

spray	
  tanks	
  available	
  when	
  it	
  comes	
  Tme	
  to	
  fight	
  the	
  “War	
  of	
  the	
  Grubs”.	
  

The	
  Jan’15	
  BFMS	
  meeTng	
  is	
  scheduled	
  to	
  be	
  held	
  at	
  the	
  bar	
  and	
  tavern	
  at	
  the	
  cross	
  roads	
  of	
  Pohopco	
  &	
  
Penn	
  Forest	
  Rd	
  (the	
  road	
  to	
  our	
  field).	
  	
  Come	
  on	
  out	
  and	
  meet	
  the	
  2015	
  club	
  officers	
  and	
  congratulate	
  (or	
  
is	
  it	
  condolences)	
  Jack	
  on	
  his	
  elecTon	
  to	
  VP.	
  The	
  club	
  thanks	
  Wayne	
  for	
  his	
  efforts	
  as	
  previous	
  VP.	
  He	
  never	
  
found	
  a	
  task	
  he	
  could	
  not	
  delegate	
  or	
  avoid.	
  LOL	
  
	
  
UnTl	
  next	
  Tme	
  keep	
  the	
  cockpit	
  up	
  and	
  be	
  safe.	
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Next Meeting,
Saturday, January 13, 2015

about 
12:00 PM (noon)

at 
Beltzville Bar and Grill

Comments and suggestions should be 
directed to

 John Carrigan
 at 

carrjjc1238@yahoo.com

BFMS Classified Page
Published when there is a need!
Just send me your information!

Piper Twin Comanche Kit by Jack Stafford
72” Wing Span, Two OS 46’s will power it.

Build with Retracts and Flaps.
All balsa construction with molded nose, cowl, and 
windows
Details and full interior
Just $150.00, e-mail, carrjjc1238@yahoo.com 

Telemaster 40 Kit in the Box, never opened.

! $100.00 , e-mail, carrjjc1238@yahoo.com 

The Doddger makes a great sport plane with a .25, 
but with a .40, it is an awesome Q-500
50” wing span.
Mid-Tail and V-Tail versions included in the kit

         $50.00, e-mail, carrjjc1238@yahoo.com 
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Beltzville Flying Machine Society
2015 Membership Renewal

 

Name: ______________________________________________________

Street: _____________________________________________________

City: __________________________ State____ Zip Code ___________

AMA Membership #: ______________________ Telephone:___________

E-Mail Address ____________________________________________

Radio Frequencies Used: ________________________________________

If you are applying for Family Membership, Please list the names of those to be included.

1. ______________________________ AMA Number _______________

2. ______________________________ AMA Number _______________

3. ______________________________ AMA Number _______________

Please Sign Here _____________________________________   Date  ________________

Your signature indicates your willingness to abide by the rules of the Beltzville Flying Machine 
Society and the Academy of Model Aeronautics while flying the our field in the Beltzville State 
Park.


